Regular Town Board Meeting Town of Del Norte, Colorado July 12, 2017

The Board of Trustees of the Town of Del Norte, Rio Grande County, State of Colorado, met in regular session on July 12, 2017 in the Board Meeting Room, 140 Spruce Street, Del Norte, Colorado at the hour of 7:00 p.m. There being present at the **CALL OF THE ROLL** the following persons:

ROLL CALL:

Town Board present: Trustee Bob Muncy, Trustee Mark Ulrich, Mayor Pro-Tem Annette Archuleta, Trustee Tony Dinger and Trustee Gary Sabrowski, Trustee Sam Scavo. Mayor Chris Trujillo. Mayor declared a quorum present.

MINUTES:

Trustee Tony Dinger June 14, 2017 board meeting, Trustee Mark Ulrich seconded the motion. Roll call vote: All Ayes, Mayor Protem declared motion carried.

CITIZENS COMMENTS:

Richard Silkey 760 Columbia Ave- wanted to know if the Town has really looked in to the chemical that is being sprayed for mosquitos. He would like information to be available to property owners about the standing water which is a breeding ground for mosquitos. **Karie Lichenfield 285 Spruce Street-** She is requesting the speed limit on Third and Spruce Street be lowered there are several children in the neighborhood and she is concern with how fast cars are driving down Spruce Street. Kevin will look into putting up a four way stop signs.

CONSENT AGENDA

Chief Fresquez and Kevin Larimore submitted reports for the board to review. Mike Hager gave the Town Board an update on the water project, and the sewer project. Motion was made by Mayor Pro tem Annette Archuleta to approve consent agenda items, seconded by Mayor Chris Trujillo. Roll call: All ayes, Mayor declared motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS

Suzanne Gosar and Adrienne Atencio from HVCC- Mayor Chris Trujillo gave out certificates of appreciation to several children on the hard work they put in around the downtown corridor working on planting the flowers.

Reginaldo Garcia-University of Denver – Talked to the Board about Opioid use in the San Luis Valley and how is it increasing Mr. Garcia asked the Board about having them fill out a brief survey on the opioid use to evaluate citizen education. Town Board thanked Mr. Garcia.

Del Norte Chamber Special Events Permits- Mayor Chris Trujillo made the motion to approve the Special Events permits for Del Norte Chamber of Commerce for the three events they will be holding, seconded by Pro Tem Annette Archuleta. All ayes; Mayor declared motion carried

Adams State University-USDA Rural Development Initiative Grant-Motion was made Mayor Pro-tem Annette Archuleta to participate in grant with ASC, seconded by Mayor Chris Trujillo. All ayes, Mayor declared motion carried.

US Forest Service Main Line extension- Martha Williams approached the Board about extending the water main to the Forest Service building they are currently located outside the town limits. The US Forest service will pay all the cost for the extensions. With some discussion it was decided to turn over the request to Planning Commission to discuss annexation of the property into the limits of town.

COMMITTEE/OTHER BUSINESS

Will Kruetzer gave the Board an update on the **DN Chamber** pie social event.

Christy Doon-Department of Local Affairs- Respond on the DN Coop sale of property. It was mentioned what we had thought if the Town wanted to sell the property we would of be in breach of the grant contract. The sale would have to be the amount of the grant plus more, and it would have to be returned to DOLA.

ATTORNEY REPORT

Attorney Farish stated the board HB 17-1220 on home grows and care givers of marijuana.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Submitted and approved this 9th day of August 2017.